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NEWSLETTER OF THE INNER TEMPLE
 

INNERVIEW
 
HILARY TERM 2015
 

Press A
ssociation Im

ages 

Judges look at the City 
of London s 1297 Magna 

Carta as it travels 
through the City of 

London as part of the 
Lord Mayor s Show. 

J
anuary is a time for looking forward and 

looking back: forward to a year which 

will be dominated by the 800th anniversary 

of the sealing of Magna Carta by King John 

in June 1215; backward to a year of 
achievement in which the Inn made solid progress 
in a number of important areas and in which the 

foundations for this year’s celebrations were laid. 
For the last twelve months Master Tomlinson has 
guided our affairs with a firm but gentle touch, 
with charm and quiet assurance. It has been my 

pleasure to observe him at work and to learn 

from him. Of the many notable successes of his 
year as Treasurer, the visit to Washington D.C. of 
the Temple Church choir to take part in the 

opening of the Magna Carta exhibition at the 

Library of Congress must take pride of place. The 

choir, who also gave a concert in the United 

States Supreme Court, impressed everyone with 

the superb quality of their singing. The tour was 
CONTINUED OVERLEAF 
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CONTINUED FROM OVERLEAF 

an unqualified success and much enjoyed by 

boys and choirmen alike. 
For those fortunate enough to accompany 

the choir events in Washington provided a fitting 

prelude to Magna Carta year, while here at home 

the celebrations began in November with a 

Magna Carta amity dinner following a service of 
Choral Evensong at which the Dean of 
Westminster preached. This year also sees the 

800th anniversary of the City charter, issued 

from the Temple in May 1215, by which the king 

gave the City the freedom to elect its own Lord 

Mayor. It is therefore a particularly happy 

coincidence that the Master of the Temple is 
serving as chaplain to the present Lord Mayor 
and will be present in a dual capacity when he 

and the City dignitaries visit the Temple in May 

to celebrate their own charter. 
I hope that as many members of the Inn as 

possible will take part in the events being 

organised to commemorate the sealing of Magna 

Carta. They include a series of lectures organised 

by the four Inns to take place between February 

and November, a special Magna Carta Bar Guest 
Night in June and an Open Weekend in 

September, during which we shall invite 

members of the public to visit the Temple to see 

for themselves how modern lawyers strive to 

preserve the rule of law in our own time. 
The emphasis on Magna Carta may appear to 

involve more looking backward than forward, 
but the Inn is constantly striving to ensure that it 
is able to meet the challenges of the future. 
During his time as Treasurer Master Tomlinson 

took the far­sighted step of commissioning a 

strategic review to assess the needs of the Inn and 

its members over the next twenty­five years. We 

need to ensure that we are capable of providing 

the services which our members need in the 

changing conditions of the modern world. It is 
likely that there will be an increasing need for 
access to legal materials in electronic form and 

perhaps also for temporary working 

accommodation for members based outside 

London. These are two areas in which we hope 

that the review will provide a sound basis for 
moving forward. 

As befits a new year, a new Bar Liaison 

Committee has been elected and will, I hope, 
receive strong support from members of Hall. 
During the past year the BLC has done much 

valuable work, in particular in responding to 

consultations on legal aid reform and various 
proposals from the Bar Standards Board. The 

BLC provides members of Hall with an important 
channel of communication on all aspects of the 

running of the Inn and I would encourage 

everyone to help it in voicing the views of 
members of Hall on the Inn’s committees. 

One of my goals during the coming year is to 

ensure that all members of the Inn have an 

opportunity to participate fully in the life of the 

Inn as well as in the special events celebrating 

Magna Carta. The Reader is planning to 

arrange a series of circuit dinners at convenient 
locations around the country, including a 

reception for the European Circuit which will take 

place at the Inn. These dinners, which will be 

linked to qualifying sessions, are designed to foster 
closer ties between the Inn and its members 
outside London. 

Students remain an essential part of the Inn’s 
membership because they represent the future of 
the profession. I look forward to meeting our 
current students during the coming year and 

to presenting them with their Call certificates 
which, for one year only, will carry a new 

design to commemorate the 800th anniversary of 
Magna Carta. 

This brings me full circle. The celebrations 
have already begun. I hope that this year will be 

memorable for the Inn and for 
every one of its members. 

THE RT HON 
LORD JUSTICE 
MOORE­BICK 
TREASURER 

WHO’S WHO 2015
 
TREASURER 

The Rt Hon Lord Justice Moore­Bick 

READER 
His Honour Judge Cryan (Hon) LLD 

READER ELECT 
David Pittaway QC 
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NEW BENCHERS
 
The Treasurer is delighted to announce that the following people 
have been appointed Masters of the Bench: 

OTHER GOVERNING BENCHERS 

Robert Buckland QC MP, Solicitor General for England & Wales 

Professor David D Caron, Dean of The Dickson Poon School of Law, King’s College London 

Andrew Cayley CMG QC, Director of Service Prosecutions 

HONORARY BENCHERS 

The Rt Hon The Lord Hunt Of Wirral MBE, Former MP for Wirral West and Secretary 

of State for Wales 

The Hon Philip Remnant CBE ACA, Senior Independent Director of the Prudential 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
The Rt Hon Lady Justice Rafferty has been appointed the next chancellor at Sheffield University, 
she will take up the role from summer 2015. 

BAR LIAISON COMMITTEE 
ELECTIONS 
Following a very successful online election, the Chairman is delighted to announce that 
the following members of Hall have been elected and co opted onto the BLC: 

ELECTED MEMBERS 
Simon Baker Saul Herman 

Christopher Bond Sarah Martin 

Zachary Bredemear Tom Mitcheson QC 

Saõirse Cowley Simon Murray 

Nicholas Craig Timothy Petts 
Adrian Eissa Saira Kabir Sheikh QC 

Natalie Foster Jason Sugarman 

Jocelin Gale Thea Wilson 

Nicholas Griffin QC 

CO­OPTED MEMBERS 
Aidan Briggs Anton van Dellen 

CO­OPTED MEMBERS FROM THE CIRCUITS 
Kieron Beal QC Simon Gurney 

David Elias Jason Hadden 

Alex Foster Richard Wheeler 
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A STRATEGIC REVIEW 
FOR THE INNER TEMPLE 

The Executive Committee has 
commissioned a strategic review 

with the aim of articulating a picture 
of a thriving Inner Temple in 2020 and beyond, 
and with a clear route of direction as to how 

to get there in a fast changing international 
legal landscape. The review will be headed by 

Master Hunt (The Lord Hunt of Wirral) 
Full details of the Review can be found on 

the Inn’s website. There you will find a 
“Call for Evidence” and all members of the 
Inn, including our students, are welcome to 

make written submissions based around 

four key themes 
n The future of legal regulation and 

careers at the Bar. 

n The Inn’s medium term financial outlook 

n The future for legal education and our 
international reputation. 

n Technology in the design and delivery of 
legal and library services and training. 

Once these four themes have been examined, 
but before the final report is drafted, 
there will be an open session for all members 
of the Inn on 26 February 2015 where all these 
important issues can be discussed in open 

forum. Your participation would be greatly 

welcomed as we seek to position the 
Inn for the opportunities that lie ahead 

whilst addressing the current concerns and 

uncertainties in the profession. 

STRATEGY REVIEW SESSION 
Thursday 26 February 2015, 5pm for 5.30pm, followed by a drinks reception. 

To register to attend please email strategy@innertemple.org.uk 

WELLBEING
 
AT THE BAR
 

The Inn continues to support this 
worthwhile initiative. To date the 
programme has been very well­

received, with 2,500 barristers participating 

during the three week period the survey was 
open (end October/early Nov 2014). The 
programme has generated support from the Bar 
Council, all four Inns of Court, all circuits, the 
Institute of Barristers’ Clerks, the specialist Bar 
associations and the Charlie Waller Memorial 
Trust. This has no doubt contributed to high 

levels of participation. The programme now 

has a clear mandate for action and there is an 

appetite for action and support for barristers' 
wellbeing within the profession. 

Research will be completed in late 
January/early February 2015. At this stage, the 
programme will have the data required to 

develop appropriate products to support 

wellbeing. 
Specifically it is 
planned to create 
wellbeing 

management tools 
and support for 
the Bar and 

educational support materials. Further 
information will be released in due course. 

If you have any questions about the Wellbeing 

at the Bar programme, please contact Jennie 
Collis, PA to the Sub­Treasurer at the 
Inner Temple at jcollis@innertemple.org.uk, 
Rachel Spearing, barrister at Pump Court 
Chambers and Chair of the Wellbeing at the 
Bar Working Group, at rms@3pumpcourt.com 

or Sam Mercer, Head of Policy, Equality & 

Diversity and CSR at the Bar Council, at 
SMercer@BarCouncil.org.uk. 

mailto:strategy@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:jcollis@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:rms@3pumpcourt.com
mailto:SMercer@BarCouncil.org.uk
mailto:strategy@innertemple.org.uk
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SAVE THE DATE 26 JUNE 2015
 

MAGNA

CARTA 

IN THIS 800TH ANNIVERSARY YEAR OF MAGNA CARTA, 
SAVE THE DATE FOR WHAT PROMISES TO BE A SPECIAL OCCASION 
FOR MEMBERS OF HALL AND THEIR GUESTS. 

The champagne reception, three course dinner with a selection of wines from the Inn’s cellars, will 
be preceded by a special service of Choral Evensong sung by the world renowned Temple Church 

Choir and a talk by the Master of the Temple, Reverend Robin Griffith Jones. 

BAR GUEST NIGHT 

RECEPTION FOR MEMBERS 
OF THE EUROPEAN CIRCUIT 
WEDNESDAY 25 FEBRUARY 2015 
AT 6.30PM, LUNCHEON ROOM 
TO BOOK: 
Please contact Jude Hodgson email jhodgson@innertemple.org.uk 

FREE 
EVENT 

TEMPLE WOMEN’S FORUM 
TUESDAY 21 APRIL 2015 
MIDDLE TEMPLE HALL 

“A SURVIVOR’S GUIDE 
TO STAYING AT THE BAR” 

Chaired by Co Convenors, Master Taylor and Rachel Langdale QC 

Registration from: 5.30pm 

Forum: 6.00pm 7.30pm (speakers to be confirmed) 
Networking drinks: 7.30pm 

For more information and to book: www.templewomensforum15.eventbrite.co.uk 

mailto:jhodgson@innertemple.org.uk
http://www.templewomensforum15.eventbrite.co.uk


 
 

             
               

                 
             

                   
           

             
         

     
           

             
                   

 

             
             
                   

                 

 

 

BURNS NIGHT 
30 JANUARY 2015 

The traditional Burns Night Supper returns to the 

Hall of the Inner Temple on Friday 30 January 

2015. It has become traditional for ITSA to host this 
celebration and it is undoubtedly the highlight of 
the Hilary Term. Last year we saw the event at its 

most successful, with over 220 guests. 

This year the evening will be commenced with 

drinks, followed by a three­course supper 
interspersed with traditional entertainment 

including readings, speeches and poems. Supper will 
be concluded with the opportunity for guests to 

take part in a ceilidh­ to varying degrees of flare and 

flamboyance! 

Burns Night at Inner Temple is always 
a wonderful evening and this year's event promises 
to be just as spectacular. A night of food, drink and 

dancing this is certainly not one to be missed. 

INNER TEMPLE STUDENT ASSOCIATION 
CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO CELEBRATE 

THE LIFE OF ROBERT BURNS 
AT INNER TEMPLE HALL 

DRESS CODE: 
BLACK TIE 

KILTS AND SASHES ENCOURAGED 

TICKETS: 
WWW.INNERTEMPLESTUDENTS.CO.UK 

http://www.innertemplestudents.co.uk
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QATARI STATE
 
PROSECUTORS
 

The Sub Treasurer with State Prosecutors 
from Qatar who visited Inner Temple 23 SEPTEMBER 
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INN TO SOFIA 
10­12 OCTOBER 
AND GIBRALTAR 
28­30 NOVEMBER 
The Treasurer recently led a delegation from 

the Inn to Gibraltar for the official launch of 
our Alumni association there. Master Caruana, 
formerly Chief Minister, hosted the trip which 

included a presentation on careers at the Bar 
to A level law students. 

MASTER BYRON 
27 OCTOBER 

Earlier, the Sub Treasurer led a team of 
advocacy trainers on our first ever goodwill 
visit to Sofia, Bulgaria. This was organised in 

co operation with The British Law Centre 

www.britishlawcentre.co.uk and which offers 
courses on English law at a number of 
universities in Central Europe. An intensive 

48 hours included a lecture on ethics to 

members of the local Bar, a demonstration case 

to 150 law students at Sofia University and a 

day of advocacy training sessions. 

Left to right: Master Morley, 
Master Treasurer, Master Artesi, 
Master Byron and Master Hallett 

The Rt Hon Sir 
Dennis Byron, 
President of the 

Caribbean Court of 
Justice and of the 

Commonwealth 

Judicial Education 

Institute visits the Inn 

http://www.britishlawcentre.co.uk
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THE TEMPLE 
CHURCH 
CHOIR TOUR OF 
WASHINGTON DC 
4­8 NOVEMBER 

RECENT 

EVENTS
 

DE RAPTU MEO
 
5 & 6 NOVEMBER
 
On 5 and 6 November the 
Inner Temple presented De 
Raptu Meo: Geoffrey Chaucer 
on trial for rape, a play by 
Garry O Connor. Directed by 
Nigel Bryant and cast 
including Ian Hogg, Stephen 
Tomlin, Sarah Neville, Alice 
Bird as well as the Inn s own 
Iain Christie and Kate Nutter. 

The Treasurers of the Middle and Inner Temple 

and Master HRH The Princess Royal, led a 

small joint delegation of Benchers and Inns’ 
members, on a hugely successful choir tour to 

Washington D.C. to open the Magna Carta: 
Muse and Mentor exhibition at the Library of 
Congress. 

The choir of 18 choirboys, 12 choirmen, 
Director of Music Roger Sayer and organist 
Greg Morris, performed at the Library of 
Congress and the Supreme Court, as well as in 

the parish church of the White House. 

The Inn would like to thank its sponsors Charles Stanley and 
Hampden Agencies Ltd for generously supporting this production. 
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RECENT  GRAND DAY
 
EVENTS 12 NOVEMBER
 

TEMPLE CHURCH 
CHRISTMAS FAIR 
25 NOVEMBER 
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JUDGES OF 
TOMORROW – 
THEY LOOK 
LIKE YOU! 

On the 19 November 2014,
 
the School of Law at the
 

University of Leeds
 
hosted an event for black and 

minority ethnic legal professionals 
interested in a career in the judiciary. 
The event, entitled, Judges of 

Tomorrow – they look like you! was a 

collaboration between the University, Inner and 

Middle Temples, the Judicial Office and the 

Leeds Employment Tribunal. Working together, 
we attracted over 100 participants from as far 
afield as London and Blackpool. Solicitors, 
barristers, legal academics, CILEX executives 
and students listened to The Rt Hon Lady 

Justice Macur of the Court of Appeal, District 
Judges Tanweer Ikram and Sunita Mason talk 

about their pathway to the judiciary. This was 
then augmented with practical advice from 

Sarah Gane of the Judicial Appointments 
Commission (JAC). 

As explained by HH Judge Marc Dight, 
Lead Diversity and Community Relations 
Judge, the event was conceived as a celebration 

of and reflection upon the Race Relations Act 
1965. This Act established the principle of 
discrimination in law and paved the way for 
subsequent equality statutes in England and 

From top, HH Judge 
Marc Dight, Lead 
Diversity and 
Community Relations 
Judge, Lady Justice 
Macur of the Court of 
Appeal, and District 
Judge Tanweer Ikram, 

Wales. As he said, 
the approach to its 
50th anniversary in 

2015 is a time to 

celebrate progress 
but also to think 

about what remains 
to be achieved, such 

as diversity in the 

judiciary. 
The audience 

was treated to three 

candid and engaging 

presentations 
outlining personal 
pathways into a 

judicial career. All 
three judges were 

unequivocal in their 
enthusiasm and 

dedication to the 

role. LJ Macur spoke with clarity about the 

circumstances of her entry prior to the creation 

of the JAC. She stressed to those present the 

crucial first step: to change self­perception. She 

then explored the steps that took her beyond 

her ‘comfort zones’ into the judiciary and her 
progression to the Court of Appeal. Alongside 

Make sure you make the 

most of your Inn and enjoy 

a delicious lunch in Hall; 
with a wide range of dining 

options, from a grab and go 

salad or sandwich, a 

working lunch with 

colleagues right through to a 

sumptuous 4 course meal we 

will cater for all your lunch 

time needs! Student 
members, remember you get 

a 25% discount. LUNCHES IN HALL 
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CHRISTENING 
PARTIES AT 
INNER TEMPLE Make the most of

everything your Inn has to
offer with a Christening at

Temple Church and a
celebration at Pegasus

Bar. Team your beautiful
ceremony in Temple Church

with private hire of the
Pegasus Bar which is
available every weekend
for up to 30 seated
or 50 standing guests.

Packages start from £35.00pp

the reminder that a judicial career was not for
everybody, she encouraged those present to
investigate the options and in particular
consider in which area they would like to
perform judicial duties, or ‘sit.’  

LJ Macur was followed by DJ Tan Ikram, a
proud graduate of Wolverhampton Polytechnic
who first trained for the Bar and then as a
solicitor. He reminded us that it was not only
self-perception but the low perception of others
(including academic ‘advisors’) that may have to
be overcome. His presentation also highlighted
the variety of roles performed by sitting judges
and the value of these roles. His path to District
Judge and Deputy Lead Community and
Diversity Judge incorporates almost two
decades as a practitioner and a spell as a Parking
Adjudicator.

This was re-iterated by District Judge Sunita
Mason CBE, whose path to her current post
includes three years working as an Independent
Advisor to the Home Secretary, producing
reports and recommendations for Ministers in
Westminster and Stormont. Her varied
experience provided her with the practical skills
to withstand the challenging application
process. Her strong advice was that any serious
candidate should start a ‘Competence Diary’ to

ensure they have the evidence to make the
strongest impression on the application form,
and succeed in the role play exercises that are
part of the appointment process. 

Sarah Gane from the JAC went through the
practicalities of the procedure. She brought
home a stark reality: competition is high, with
between 8-20 applications being received for
every post in some competitions. However, the
varied background of the panel judges and
those present during the networking
demonstrates that the process is not one of
insurmountable obstacles. Success is possible
and dependent, as Kirstie Allsop might say, on
one thing – ‘Preparation! Preparation!
Preparation!’ 

After these insightful presentations,
delegates were then able to spend two hours of
lively networking and in one-to-one
discussions with the presenters and a number
of other judges.  The time flew by and it was
9pm before the last guest left. All were armed
with valuable advice and information making
clear not only the challenges of a judicial
position but also the satisfaction and fulfilment
that the job can bring. 
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INNER TEMPLE 
LECTURE SERIES 2015 
INNER TEMPLARS 
WHO HAVE HELPED 
CHANGE THE WORLD 

COUNTS
AS ONE
HOUR

OF CPD! 

19 JANUARY 2015 

DR GEORGE GARNETT, 
UNIVERSITY OF OXFORD 

COUNTSAS ONEHOUROF CPD! 

“WHY GOOD LAWYERS ARE
 
SUCH BAD HISTORIANS:THE
 
CASE OF SIR EDWARD COKE”
 

16 FEBRUARY 2015 

THE RT HON 
THE LORD BOATENG 

“GANDHI: 
CONSTITUTIONALISM AND THE
 

LEGACY OF NON VIOLENT 
DIRECT ACTION IN 

SUB­SAHARAN AFRICA” 
TO BOOK 
STUDENTS: 
Book online: 
https://innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk 

MEMBERS OF HALL: 
Book online: 
https://www.innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk/ 
or contact jfenton@innertemple.org.uk, 
020 7797 8250 with payment details 
BENCHERS: 
Contact Kate Peters on 

kpeters@innertemple.org.uk 

or 020 7797 8183 

Drinks for Benchers in the Drawing Room 6pm 

Lecture/Debate 6.30­7.30pm 

Drinks reception 7.30­8.30pm 

COST 
Members £14.50, Students £5.00 

Members of Other Inns: £16.00 

30 MARCH 2014 

MASTER BENNETT 
(SIR HUGH BENNETT)
FAMILY ARBITRATION 
TO BOOK: 
As above 

COUNTSAS ONE
HOUR

OF CPD! 

https://innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk
https://www.innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk/
mailto:jfenton@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:kpeters@innertemple.org.uk
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HISTORY SOCIETY
 
LECTURES 2015
 

Our second lecture of the year will be 

delivered by Professor Quentin Skinner. 
Barber Beaumont Professor of the Humanities 
at Queen Mary, University of London, on the 

3 March 2015 entitled Why Shylock Loses his 
Case. It will examine the use of judicial 
rhetoric in Shakespeare. 

According to classical and Renaissance 

theories of forensic rhetoric, there are three 

main types of judicial cause, the honest, the 

foul and the strange . Portia and the Duke of 
Venice attempt to persuade Shylock at the 

outset of the trial in The Merchant of Venice 

that his cause is ‘strange’. He makes it clear 
that he regards it as ‘honest’. Professor Skinner 
will discuss Shakespeare’s close knowledge of 
legal rhetoric, and explain how the trial hangs 
on the distinctions between three types of 

WHY SHYLOCK 
LOSES HIS CASE 
TUESDAY 3 MARCH 2015 

cause coniecturalis, iuridicalis and legalis. 
The traditional view is that Shylock’s case fails 
when Portia challenges him to extract a pound of 
flesh without spilling any blood. Professor 
Skinner will demonstrate that the true crux of the 

case lies elsewhere. 
The lecture will be followed by a Q&A 

session. An informal supper will also be available 

for those who wish to continue the discussion 

afterwards. 
A symposium associated with this event will 

be held on the 4 March at Queen Mary College 

and all those attending this lecture will be most 
welcome. 

Tickets will be on sale from January 2015 

To book: 
www.historysocietylecture2.eventbrite.co.uk 

TICKETS ARE STILL AVAILABLE FOR: 
Thursday 22 January 2015 

THE KNIGHTS TEMPLAR 
AND THE TEMPLE CHURCH 
by Master Robin Griffith Jones 5.30pm for 6pm 

To Book: www.historysocietylecture.eventbrite.co.uk 

http://www.historysocietylecture2.eventbrite.co.uk
http://www.historysocietylecture.eventbrite.co.uk


 

   

 
 

       
     

         
     

         
           
             

         
                 

         
           
           

             
             

             
               

               
           
         

           
           

         
          
         

             
           

     
             
           
           

             
       

         
     

       
       

     

 
 

                   
                     

                   
   

14 INNERVIEW HILARY TERM
 

ARCHIVES
 
SIR STEPHEN LUSHINGTON 
(1782­1873)
ANTI­SLAVERY CAMPAIGNER 
AND ABOLITIONIST 

constantly active in and out of Parliament in 

the cause of anti­slavery. It was he who was 
responsible for an Act in 1824 which sought to 

abolish the transfer of slaves between British 

colonies, and he worked closely with 

Wilberforce’s successor as leader of the anti­
slavery movement, T.F. Buxton to secure the 

Emancipation Act in 1833, which abolished 

slavery throughout the British Empire. 
On the monument to emancipation erected 

in 1866 in the Victoria Memorial Gardens his 
name is mentioned along with those of 
Wilberforce, Clarkson, Macaulay, and 

Brougham. Upon his death the former Dean of 
Westminster A.P. Stanley paid tribute to a 

“venerable judge whose career was fired from 

first to last by a generous sympathy with 

human suffering, by noble indignation 

against wrong [and] by a firm 

persuasion of the indissoluble 

bond between what was the 

highest in religion and what 
was greatest in morality.” 

EXCLUSIVE OFFERS 
TO INNER TEMPLE MEMBERS 
Remember to check for information on what special offers are available 

to members of the Inn by logging into the Members’ Area 

www.innertemple.org.uk/members/special­offers 

Im
age ©

 w
w
w
.victorianw

eb.org 

T
his year marks the 175th 

anniversary since the Anti­Slavery 

Society was founded in 1839, it 
continues today as Anti­Slavery 

International, making it the oldest international 
human rights organisation in the world. One 

member of this Inn was involved in its 

foundation ­ Stephen Lushington – who was 
called to the Bar here in 1806. As well as 
becoming a distinguished judge of the 

Consistory Court of London, the Court of 
Admiralty and the Court of Arches and 

president of Doctors Commons, he was also 

an MP from 1806­8 and 1820­41 and was 

CURRENT OFFERS: 
LONDON ART FAIR PRIVATE VIEW INVITATION 
FOR 21 JANUARY 6PM­9PM 
APEX HOTEL DISCOUNT 

If you do not have your log in details please contact
 
Jacqueline Fenton on jfenton@innertemple.org.uk
 

http://www.innertemple.org.uk/members/special-offers
mailto:jfenton@innertemple.org.uk
http://www.victorianweb.org
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http://www.templemusic.org
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EDUCATION
 
& TRAINING
 
DEPARTMENT
 

Fiona Fulton 020 7797 8207 
Head of Education & Training ffulton@innertemple.org.uk 
Francesca Ellis 020 7797 8207 
Education Co­ordinator and Assistant to HET fellis@innertemple.org.uk 
Eamonn O’Reilly 020 7797 8210 
Scholarships and Students Manager eoreilly@innertemple.org.uk 
Paul Clark 020 7797 8211 
Scholarships and Students Co­ordinator pclark@innertemple.org.uk 
David Miller 020 7797 8209 
Professional Training Manager dmiller@innertemple.org.uk 
Kerry Upham 020 7797 8213 
Education Co­ordinator kupham@innertemple.org.uk 
Struan Campbell 020 7797 8214 
Outreach Manager scampbell@innertemple.org.uk 
Outreach Co­ordinator 020 7797 8262 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

SEMINAR FOR SCHOOL STUDENTS
 
On 7 November 2014, the Inn welcomed over 
100 year 12/13 school students from 40 state 

schools in Greater London to take part in 

the sixth annual Careers Open Day. The 

seminar is part of the Inn’s larger Schools 
Project, featuring events and workshops 
throughout the year for state school students. 
These events aim to increase school students’ 
knowledge of what is involved in pursuing a 

career at the Bar, dispel misconceptions about 
the Bar and to raise aspirations to the 

professions generally. 
The Education & Training Department 

would like to thank all those who helped at the 

event, including Master O’Toole who led the 

activities and panellists Deborah Bryan 

(Thomas Bingham Chambers), Raza Halim 

(Garden Court Chambers), Simon Heptonstall 
(CPS), Simon Malynicz (3 New Square) and 

Tom Weisselberg QC (Blackstone Chambers). 
As part of our work with schools the Inn 

also works with the Sutton Trust supporting 

their Pathways to Law programme. The 

first Pathways to Law event took place on 

26 November 2014. There are several other 
events scheduled for the Inn’s schools outreach 

work during the year, including 18 March 2015. 
If you would like to volunteer to help 

out at one of these events we would be 

delighted to hear from you. Please contact 
Struan Campbell 

ANNUAL BAR CONFERENCE
 
As with previous years, the Inner Temple was a 

proud sponsor of the 2014 Annual Bar 
Conference. Representatives of the Inner 
Temple attended the conference on 8 November. 
The theme of this year's conference was 

“Celebrating Excellence". The day was a 

success and allowed the Inn to connect with 

members. Inner Temple benchers and 

members were well represented at the 

conference. 

mailto:fellis@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:kupham@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:scampbell@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:ffulton@innertemple.org.uk
mailto://eoreilly@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:pclark@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:dmiller@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:scampbell@innertemple.org.uk
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INNERTEMPLE BUILDING STRONG 
LINKS WITH UNIVERSITIES 

PRESENTATIONS & RECEPTIONS 
Five university events for over 600 students took 

place in October and November. At 
presentations held in London, Cambridge, 
Oxford, Newcastle and Bristol, students heard 

from a panel of speakers about life as a barrister 
in a variety of practices. These panel discussions 
were chaired by Master Reader, Master Toulson, 
Master Slade, Master Milford and Judge Patrick 

respectively. Each presentation was followed by a 

question and answer session and drinks reception 

where attendees were able to gain an insight into 

training, qualifying and life at the Bar. 

In addition, the Inn supported a debate in 

Liverpool on 4 November with Liverpool John 

Moores University. Edward Moss and David 

S Chelvan asks students to think about 
diversity at the London presentation 

Martha Maher addresses students 
attending the Bristol presentation 

Birrell acted as mentors to the finalists, with 

Master Maddison acting as the judge. 
Other regional receptions are being 

organised across the UK in the New Year. 
Feedback from students who attended the 

events has been overwhelmingly positive. We 

would like to take this opportunity to thank all 
those who kindly volunteered to speak at the 

presentations and attend the receptions. 

LAW FAIRS 
Over the Michaelmas term, Inner Temple has 
been represented at 27 Law and Careers Fairs 
throughout England and Wales. Hundreds of 
university students have had the opportunity to 

speak to members of staff from E&T about 
pursuing a career at the Bar, Inner Temple’s 
scholarships and education programmes and life 

at the Inn. 

DINNER TO THE UNIVERSITIES 
The Inn will be holding its annual Dinner to the 

Universities on 10 March 2015. The aim of the 

dinner is to celebrate the work of university Bar 
societies and establish links with undergraduates 
who are interested and capable of joining the Bar 
from universities across England and Wales. If 
you are interested in attending, please contact 
Struan Campbell. 

DINNERS FOR LEGAL ACADEMICS 
The Inn holds small dinners for legal academics 
from across the country throughout the year. 
The aim of these dinners is to build close 

relationships with academics from universities in 

England and Wales and provide information on 

the profession that they can pass on to their 
students. If you are interested in attending one of 
these dinners, please contact Struan Campbell. 

mailto:scampbell@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:scampbell@innertemple.org.uk
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EDUCATION
 
& TRAINING
 
DEPARTMENT
 
THE NEW BPTCYEAR 
The Inn welcomed 309 new BPTC students to 

the Inn this autumn from BPTC providers across 
the country. Their programme of Qualifying 

Sessions began with two Introductory Evenings 
at the Inn where students heard from senior 
members of the Inn about the role of the 

Inn in their education and training and the 

opportunities available to them in terms of 
Qualifying Sessions as well as support schemes 
and Student Societies. Several Qualifying Sessions 
have already taken place during the Michaelmas 
Term. Two BPTC Advocacy Days were held in 

October and November allowing students to 

practise their burgeoning advocacy skills. 
Lectures were given by Professor Robert 

Stevens on Contract Interpretation: What it 
Says on the Tin and Master Sedley on The Royal 
Prerogative: Then and Now. 

Several Dining Night Qualifying Sessions 
have taken place where students have dined with 

senior members of the Inn and heard legal talks 
from, amongst others, Simon Hughes MP on 

Challenges and Opportunities in Family Justice, 
Sheila Proudlock, HM Courts & Tribunals 
Service Delivery Director for the London Region 

and Dr David Lowe, one of the Inn’s Academic 

Fellows on Miranda and Schedule 7 Terrorism 

Act 2000: Are Journalists now terrorists? 

A presentational skills course was held in 

October where students were taught 
presentational skills techniques by accredited 

trainers from the London Academy of Music and 

Dramatic Art (LAMDA). 
At the time of writing, students are about to 

embark on the first of three student residential 
conference weekends. The December 
Cumberland Lodge weekend, entitled Who 

Cares? Care Proceedings and the Family 

Courts, will bring together speakers including 

Master Peter Jackson, Uma Mehta (Chief 
Lawyer, Corporate Law and Community 

Services Team, London Borough of Islington), 
P J Lewis (Social worker, Royal Borough of 
Kensington and Chelsea), William Tyler QC (36 

Bedford Row), and Dorothy Pottinger 
(Children’s Guardian, Cafcass). 

The Education & Training Department 
would like to thank all those members who have 

kindly assisted with the above Qualifying 

Sessions and is looking forward to a busy 

programme of events / activities in 2015. If any 

member would be interested in giving a talk on a 

legal topic at a Dining Night Qualifying Session, 
please contact Fiona Fulton. 

If any member on circuit would be interested 

in helping students at BPTC providers on circuit 
organise local Qualifying Sessions, please contact 
Paul Clark. 

POLICE LIAISON SCHEME 2014/15:
PROMOTING GOOD RELATIONS BETWEEN 
THE BAR AND THE POLICE SERVICE 
The Police Liaison Scheme is a popular scheme for 
student members which aims to foster good 

relations between the police and the Bar and 

Judiciary. Bar students participating in this year’s 
scheme have begun their visits to London Police 

Stations. Students have the opportunity to 

accompany police officers either on patrol, where 

they can learn about police station procedures and 

the way in which incidents are dealt with, or in 

the CID departments at various police stations. 
It is a reciprocal scheme and events are provided 

for police officers during the year, most notably a 

mock trial in February. To get involved, or for 
further information about the scheme, please 

email Struan Campbell. 

MOCK INTERVIEW SCHEME 
The Mock Interview Scheme aims to help June and we are therefore seeking barristers to 
students develop their interview technique and help out with the scheme. If you are interested 

build up confidence prior to pupillage in participating as an interviewing barrister, 
interviews. This scheme is at its busiest in April­ please contact Struan Campbell. 

mailto:scampbell@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:scampbell@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:ffulton@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:pclark@innertemple.org.uk
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FOR EDUCATION 
& TRAINING 

CONTACT 
INFORMATION 

SEE PAGE 16 

BPTC SCHOLARSHIP INTERVIEWS – 
REQUEST FORVOLUNTEERS 
Since 2008 the Inn has interviewed every held on Saturdays 7 and 14 March 2015. You 

candidate who has applied for an Inn should be over five years’ Call and be in self­
scholarship. We would like to continue this employed practice or work as an employed 

policy in 2015 and as such we urgently need barrister. If you are willing to help please 

volunteers to help interview for the BPTC contact Eamonn O’Reilly to discuss what is 
awards this academic year as we have received involved more fully. 
over 370 applications. The interviews will be 

EDUCATION DAY 
An Education Day will be held on Monday 16 

February 2015. This event is aimed exclusively 

at students studying the BPTC at institutions 
outside London. Programmes have previously 

involved talks with practitioners, mock trials, 
advocacy, discussion groups, demonstration 

cases and lectures given by leading legal 

BARRISTERS 
WE NEEDYOUR HELP 
If any barristers would be willing to lend a 

hand at the Education Day on this date, 
please contact Kerry Upham. 

practitioners. This is a great opportunity for 
students to become more engaged with the Inn 

and to meet and work with senior members. 
The Education Day is followed by a Lecture 

Night held on the same day. Full attendance at 
the day is worth two Qualifying Sessions. 
Students at providers outside of London are 

strongly recommended to attend this session, 
the date of which has been agreed in advance 

with BPTC providers. 
Places can be booked via the online booking 

website, https://innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk 

For more information please contact 
Kerry Upham. 

ATTENTION INNERTEMPLE PUPILS! 
If you have not yet notified the Inn of your course which begins in January 2015! 
pupillage, please do so immediately as you will Failure to do so will result in you not being 

need to complete the compulsory advocacy issued with a practising certificate. 

NEW PRACTITIONERS’ ADVOCACY & 
ETHICS COURSES 2015 
The Inn is running two residential NP 15 June, with each session providing the full 
Advocacy courses at Wotton House in requirement of CPD ethics hours. The course 

Dorking on 17­19 April and 5­7 June 2015. costs £250 which covers travel, 
The weekends will be accredited for the full accommodation, meals and all 
requirement of CPD advocacy hours for NPs. training. Booking forms will be available from 

This year the Ethics element of the training the start of January 2015, or for further 
will take place separately, with two evening information please contact David Miller. 
sessions being held at the Inn, on 25 March and 

https://innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk
mailto://eoreilly@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:kupham@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:dmiller@innertemple.org.uk
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ACADEMIC FELLOWS 
2014-2017 

T
he Inn is delighted to welcome a 

further four outstanding legal 
academics elected as Academic 

Fellows of the Inn. Their 
appointment was celebrated at the Inn on 

10 November 2014 following Master 
Sedley’s lecture on The Royal Prerogative: 
Then and Now. 

DR YVONNE MCDERMOTT is a 

Lecturer in Law at Bangor University and is 
the School of Law’s Director of Teaching 

and Learning as well as joint Director of the 

Bangor Centre for International Law. 
Dr McDermott’s research includes 

international criminal law, international 
criminal procedure, human rights and the 

law of evidence. She has a particular interest 
in fair trial rights and has recently been 

contracted by the Organisation for Security 

and Co­Operation in Europe to train judges 
and lawyers in Tbilisi, Georgia, on the right 
to a fair trial. 

Having co­edited The Ashgate Research 

Companion to International Criminal Law: 
Critical Perspectives and The Challenge of 
Human Rights: Past, Present and Future, Dr 
McDermott has also published a number of 
chapters and journal articles. Her first 
monograph, Fairness in International 
Criminal Trials, will be published by Oxford 

University Press in early 2015. 
Dr McDermott joined Bangor University 

in 2011 from the Irish Centre of Human 

Rights, National University of Ireland, 
Galway, where she completed her 
international criminal law thesis. Her thesis 
was awarded the ‘special mention’ by the 

jury of the René Cassin Thesis Prize 2014. 

Left to right: Shazia Choudhry (Queen 
Mary, University of London), 

Dr Dimitrios Giannoulopoulos (Brunel 
University), Master Carr, Master 

Treasurer, Dr Colin King (University of 
Manchester), Dr Yvonne McDermott 

(University of Bangor) 

SHAZIA CHOUDHRY is Reader in Law at 
Queen Mary, University of London. Shazia is 
currently teaching family law at Queen Mary. 
Shazia’s research interests focus on the interface 

between family law and human rights. A 

particular area of interest includes the impact of 
the Human Rights Act and European 

Convention on Human Rights (ECHR) on 

forced marriage, honour based violence and 

domestic violence in general. 
Shazia has published two books including her 

monograph (with Professor Jonathan Herring), 
European Human Rights and Family Law, which 

was shortlisted for the Inner Temple Main Book 

Prize in 2011. 
Shazia is a qualified solicitor and previously 

practised family law within the legal aid sector. 
She has also undertaken a number of visiting 

research posts including at Emory Law School, 
USA, the European University Institute, Italy 

and the Max Planck Institute, Hamburg, 
Germany. She is currently Special Adviser to the 

Joint Parliamentary Committee on Human 

Rights Inquiry into Violence Against Women. 

DR COLIN KING joined the University of 
Manchester in September 2012. Prior to that, he 

was Lecturer in Criminal Law and Evidence at 
the University of Leeds (2009 ­ 2012) and 

Director of the University of Leeds Innocence 
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Project. His teaching is in the areas of: Criminal 
Law; Criminal Evidence; and Financial Crime. His 
research focuses on civil recovery (NCB 

forfeiture), particularly in Ireland, the UK, the EU, 
and with reference to the ECHR. 

He is co­editor of Dirty Assets: Emerging 

Issues in the Regulation of Criminal and Terrorist 
Assets (King and Walker, Ashgate, 2014). Also with 

Clive Walker, Colin received funding from the 

AHRC to establish an international, multi­
disciplinary network entitled Dirty Assets: 
Experiences, reflections, and lessons learnt from a 

decade of legislation on criminal money laundering 

and terrorism financing. In 2013, Colin acted as 
National Expert (Ireland) for a study 

commissioned by the European Commission, 
entitled: Study on paving the way for future policy 

initiatives in the field of the fight against organised 

crime – effectiveness of specific criminal law 

measures targeting organised crime. 
In 2011, Colin was a Visiting Researcher at the 

Institute of Criminology, University of Sydney. 
That year, he also acted as a consultant to an 

independent review of unexplained wealth orders 
commissioned by the US National Institute of 
Justice. 
He completed his PhD – The Confiscation of 
Criminal Assets: Tackling Organised Crime 

Through a Middleground System of Justice – at the 

University of Limerick, Ireland (2010). In January 

2015, Colin will take up a position as Senior 
Lecturer in Law at the University of Sussex. 

DR DIMITRIOS GIANNOULOPOULOS 
is Associate Dean (Student Welfare) at the College 

of Business, Arts & Social Sciences at Brunel 
University London and a Senior Lecturer in 

criminal law, evidence and comparative criminal 
procedure. 

Dr Giannoulopoulos’ research provides cross­
cultural analysis of foreign procedural and 

institutional frameworks of criminal justice, with a 

focus on indigenous cosmopolitan attitudes and 

local resistance to international pressures for 
human rights reform. His comparative research 

concentrates on the analyses of the criminal justice 

systems of England, France, Greece and the 

United States. 
He has written a number of chapters and 

conference papers, and has published articles in 

journals such as the Criminal Law Review and the 

International Journal of Evidence & Proof. Dr 
Giannoulopoulos is currently working on his 
monograph on Improperly Obtained Evidence in 

Anglo­American and Continental Law (with Hart 
Publishing). 

Dr Giannoulopoulos holds a doctorate from 

the Sorbonne and Masters degrees from the 

University of Athens, University of Aix­Marseille 

III and Brunel University London. 

DEBATING SOCIETY REPORT 
BY BELIZE HARRISON, PRESIDENT 
The Debating Society has had a busy and exciting 

first term. On 3 October we held a show debate 

on the motion “This House believes that 
celebrities are the best people to solve the world’s 
problems”. The debate was lively and 

entertaining and generated many interesting and 

impassioned speeches from the floor. 
Since the beginning of October we have met 

every week and sent teams to competitions nearly 

every weekend. Highlights have included the 

Oxford University and SOAS Inter­Varsities, two 

of the biggest competitions in the UK. After only 

a few weeks of training, our speakers were 

topping speaker rankings at competitions. Most 
remarkably, our teams made it to the finals of 
both the University College President’s Cup and 

the Southern Debate Association Tournament, 
where we had not one but two teams in the final! 

Over the Christmas break we will be sending 

a team to compete at the World University 

Debating Championships in Kuala Lumpur, 

Malaysia. This competition is the highlight of the 

international competitive debating calendar. Last 
year our team was ranked second best female 

team in the world and this year we hope to 

perform even better. 
On 16/17 January the society will be hosting 

the annual Inner Temple Debating Intervarsity. 
This is one of the most prestigious competitions 
in the UK, attracting competitors from as far 
afield as Scotland, Austria and Australia. The 

winning team is awarded the Harrison Plate, 
named in honour of the late Master Harrison. If 
you would like to be involved as a volunteer or a 

judge please get in touch with Eamonn O’Reilly. 

We welcome new members throughout the year 
and strongly encourage all students to join us at 
our weekly meetings. The society has got off to a 

flying start and the rest of the year promises to be 

even better – no debate about it! 
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FOR EDUCATION EDUCATION & TRAINING 
CONTACT & TRAINING INFORMATION 

SEE PAGE 16 DEPARTMENT 

HALLOWEEN 
QUIZ NIGHT 
NATALIE FOSTER 
THOMAS MORE CHAMBERS 

T’was Friday 31 October 2014, All Hallows’ 
Eve, and as dusk fell, junior barristers from up 

and down the country transformed into 

witches, wizards, ghosts, vampires, and Tony 

the Tiger, yes, that’s right, Tony the Tiger. 
Once their transformation was complete they 

descended upon the Inn to partake in the JBA’s 
Annual Halloween Quiz. 

The JBA Halloween Quiz is the one time of 
the year when junior barristers can get together 
and fight it out to try and obtain the title of 
Halloween Quiz Champions. All types of 
trickery are strictly prohibited. So no spells can 

be cast, they cannot conjure up any Magic 

Potions, and the vampires must promise not to 

draw blood with their fangs. 
This year we were graced by Quiz Master, 

Master Alastair Hodge, who kept all of the 

creatures of the night in check and ensured the 

smooth running of the event. The quiz rounds 
‘How Many?’, ‘A Load of Balls’, and ‘Etiquette 

& Behaviour’ were particular favourites and 

the sound of cackles, hoots, and howls could 

be heard from the contestants. 
The event was sponsored by accountants 

and friends of Inner Temple, Silver Levene. 
Their team was led by Mason Bloom. I won’t 
comment on their overall score (cough cough) 
but what I will say is the round where teams 
had to name judges past and present didn’t go 

down too well with them. The JBA are ever 
grateful for the supply of Silver Levene pens 
and information on their mobile app. 

As usual there was lots of wine 

consumption so many thanks to Rosy Gotelee, 
Iwona and her wonderful team for the 

continuous supply of food and drink. In 

particular the ghostly cupcakes with the 

protruding brain went down a treat. 
Teams were made up of a maximum of 

10 with team names including ‘Braindead’, 
‘Chambers of Horrors’, ‘The Bar SATANards 
Board’, and an aptly named ‘Nightmare on 

Warren Street’ (you would never guess who 

they were)! 
The winning team was announced by 

Mason Bloom and the trophy presented to 

‘Ebola Hats’ successfully led by Rupert Myers 
from East Anglian Chambers. Their team 

managed an impressive score of 85 out of 120 

points in what was a very challenging quiz. The 

very weighty trophy will now have a place in 

their chambers trophy cabinet and hopefully 

the win will deserve a mention in their 
chambers news feed. 

To find out more about the JBA, 
our events, and to see photos of 
the Halloween Quiz Night please 

visit www.facebook.com/ITJBA 

or follow us on Twitter @InnerTempleJBA 

http://www.facebook.com/ITJBA
https://twitter.com/@InnerTempleJBA
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(Left to Right) Sir 
Peter Jennings, 

Chairman of the 
English Speaking 

Union, the winning 
team from the ESU 
Ben Woolgar & Akash 
Mukerji and Master REPORT ON THE LIBERTY MOOT 

BY WILLIAM SKJĮTT 

O
n 27 October, over 100 students, 
members of the Inn and invited 

guests attended the Liberty 

Moot in Hall. The Moot was 
collaboration between the Inn and the ESU 

along with Tanfield Chambers and Essex Court 
Chambers. It was held to launch a new series 
of moots, starting next year with the Magna 

Carta Moot, which will see the winners of the 

Inn’s Inter­Varsity moot go head to head with 

the winners of the ESU Essex Court moot, 
creating a “moot of moots”. 

The moot was also intended to be an 

opportunity to show new BPTC students what 
mooting entails as well as the level they can 

hope to achieve by the end of their studies. 
For the Liberty Moot, the teams were 

chosen by the Inner Temple and the ESU, 
ensuring that two strong teams were in 

contention. Inner Temple was represented by 

Ella Davis and Gus Baker, while the ESU was 
represented by a new pupil Ben Woolgar as 
well as trainee solicitor Akash Muckerji. It was 
presided over by Master Brougham, Master 
Mitchell and Andrew Butler of Tanfield 

Chambers. After having made their 
submissions, concerning misrepresentation (or 
otherwise) in a contract for a wedding venue, 
the winners were announced as the ESU by 

Master Brougham with Master Mitchell giving 

an excellent judgment. Both teams deserve 

praise for their excellent handling of a large 

MOOT JUDGES REQUIRED 
We are looking for practitioners to act as moot 
judges in this year’s Lawson Mooting 

Competition; specifically for the moots on 29 

January 2015 and 26 February 2015. All moots 
are held at the Inn in the evenings and will 

Reader 

audience, a fearsome bench, and the challenges 
of the acoustics of the Hall. 

The Chairman of the Magna Carta 800 

Anniversary Commemoration Committee, Sir 
Robert Worcester, opened the evening and was 
followed by Sir Peter Jennings who spoke 

about the ESU. The event was compered by 

Master Morley with his usual engagement and 

flair for the theatrical. This was brought out in 

the entertainment provided by Paul Stanley 

QC and his interlude “Quam non ad facere” 

or, “how not to do it” with submissions about 
babies, bathwater, the complete lack of any 

legal precedent, and the three ‘Fs’ including a 

tear jerking appeal for the court to uphold 

wedding ‘fairytales’. 
The Reader announced the launch of the 

Magna Carta moot in 2015 and invited the 

guests into the Parliament Chamber for a 

convivial evening of drinks where the judges, 
mooters, and students could mingle. 

The convenor wishes to thank the Inner 
Temple, ESU, Tanfield Chambers, Essex Court 
Chambers, Paul Stanley QC, Eamonn O’Reilly 

and Sharin Cockerton for all the work they 

have put in to making the evening a success. 
We look forward to the Magna Carta Moot 

which will be held in October 2015. We hope 

to see many members of the Inn coming out to 

support the event and to celebrate Magna Carta 

with us. 

require no more than two hours of your 
time. You will be sent any relevant materials 
well in advance of each moot. 

If you would like to judge, please contact 
Eamonn O’Reilly. 

mailto://eoreilly@innertemple.org.uk


 

             
         

       
               

             
                 

         
       

               
         

         
         

           
             

               
       
             

       
             
             

           
             
           
         
             
             

           
             
             

           
           

             
             

               
           

           
           

           
               

           
             

             
           
     

           
           

           
           
         

           
         

           
               

             
         

         
             
         

             
       
           
             

             
       

             
           

               
               

           
               

                 
 

           
               

         
             

           
   

24 INNERVIEW HILARY TERM
 

GARDEN NEWS
 
ANDREA BRUNSENDORF 
HEAD GARDENER 

THERE IS MUCH 
TO LOOK 
FORWARD TO… 

Whilst I am writing this, we are in 

the final stages of planting the 

spring and early summer 
bedding in the High Border. Every year we feel 
a bit rushed because Father Christmas is calling 

us to lay down our trowels to rest for a 

fortnight, leaving the (well­prepared) garden 

to its own devices. 
The design of the High Border is based on 

the principle of succession planting, with 

pockets of seasonal displays linking the 

permanent anchors of deciduous and evergreen 

shrubs, grasses, roses and perennials, all with 

the aim of providing a year­long display of 
colour, shape and texture. As well as caring for 
these permanent inhabitants throughout the 

year, there are two major periods of re­
organisation. In November and December, 
spring bulbs and bedding are planted after the 

border has had its autumn clearance and, when 

those plants have finished flowering in June, 
their places are taken by summer annuals and 

tender species. The combination of this late 

spring planting alongside the perennials and 

anchors means that the border can hold a 

riotous display of colour from March to the 

first frosts at the end of December. 
We made really good use of the mild 

autumn weather with its warm soil by dividing 

and replanting most perennial clumps and by 

re­designing some sections of the border. We 

are looking forward to seeing if these changes 
will be an improvement when they start to 

flourish in the spring. In addition, we are very 

excited about our spring bedding design, based 

and built on our successful seasonal planting 

from spring 2014, when we introduced the 

widely unknown Hesperis steveniana. It is an 

early flowering sweet rocket that I found in a 

Belgium seed catalogue two years ago, which 

we raise as biannual in our nursery through 

spring and summer before planting it out in 

late autumn. We have combined this rocket 
with commonly­used Hesperis matronalis and 

should therefore have a sweet evening scent 
lingering from early April to June, produced 

by the masses of purple flowers. 
To accompany the sweet rockets, we have 

planted honesty ‘Munsted Purple’ (a dark 

flowering selection of the purple honesty that 
originates from Gertrude Jekylls’ garden in 

Sussex), magenta Sweet Williams and two types 
of Foxgloves, one of which is our own garden 

strain of Digitalis purpurea and the other is 
D. purpurea ‘Camelot Lavender’, which is a 

completely new introduction to the garden. 
The latter is an early flowering variety and 

aims to harmonise with Tulipa ‘Blue Aimable’, 
the most beautiful late flowering tulip in long­
lasting shades of mauve. 

You may have noticed that our under­
planting to the tulips and alliums has slightly 

moved away from the much loved seas of 
forget­me­nots and wallflowers of previous 
years. This year our spring display with its 
purple­mauve colour scheme will be peaking in 

late April to May. But don’t worry, your early 

spring colour fix will be from the masses of 
crocuses in our newly developed meadow, tree 

circles filled with daffodils and a 70 metre drift 
of viola and bellis along the War of the Roses 
border. 

Anyway, whatever the winter will hold for 
us, we already know that we are starting our 
gardening year with a trend; coincidentally 

purple is the chosen trend colour for 2015, 
established by a recent survey of BBC 

Gardeners’ Question Time. 
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LIBRARY 
NEWS 
SATURDAY
 
OPENING
 
OPENING HOURS 10AM TO 5PM 
JANUARY ­ APRIL 2015 

JANUARY 
10 January Middle Temple 

17 January Gray’s Inn 

24 January Inner Temple 

31 January Lincoln’s Inn 

FEBRUARY 
7 February Middle Temple 

14 February Gray’s Inn 

21 February Inner Temple 

28 February Lincoln’s Inn 

MARCH 
7 March Middle Temple 

14 March Gray’s Inn 

21 March Inner Temple 

28 March Lincoln’s Inn 

APRIL 
4 April CLOSED 

11 April Middle Temple 

18 April Gray’s Inn 

25 April Inner Temple 

www.innertemplelibrary.org.uk
 

LIBRARY USERS’ GROUP 
Following on from last year’s strategic review of 
library services, and the input of library users to 

that review, we have now set up a permanent 
Library Users’ Group to provide feedback on 

current library services and to help us plan for 
the future. 

The Group’s membership comprises students, 
pupils, barristers and judges. 

NEW ONLINE SERVICE 
We have now added Practical Law to the range 

of online resources which are available for use 

within the Library. Feedback from users was 
very positive when the service was trialled for 
six months in 2014 and as users were keen for 
the service to be retained, it was decided to 

take out a subscription. 

ONLINE LEGAL 
RESEARCH TRAINING 
Since October 2013 we have been running a 

series of three legal research training sessions for 
new pupils twice a year to coincide with the start 
of new pupillages. 

The sessions have also been recorded and 

are now available online in a webinar style 

format so they may be viewed at any time. 
Details of the spring 2015 training 

programme and links to the online versions can 

be found via the Legal Research Training page 

of the Library website. 

http://www.innertemplelibrary.org.uk
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INNS’ MAGNA CARTA 
LECTURE SERIES 
AS PART OF THE MAGNA CARTA 2015 
CELEBRATIONS THE INNS ARE RUNNING A 
LECTURE SERIES.THE FIRST LECTURE OF THE 
YEAR WILL BE AT MIDDLE TEMPLE: 

THURSDAY 19 FEBRUARY 

THE RT HON THE LORD JUDGE 
“MAGNA CARTA, LUCK OR JUDGMENT” 

Middle Temple Hall 
Doors open: 5.30pm 

Lecture: 6pm 

COST: 
Bench £23 

Barristers £23 

Barristers under 7 years £18.50 

IT Students £5 (IT students tickets have been 

given a subsidy by the Inn, so you must provide 

your membership number when you book) 
Student guests £18.50 

TO BOOK: 
Contact Middle Temple Treasury Office 

020 7427 4800. 

FUTURE LECTURES: 
Booking arrangements and prices tbc. 

18 MAY (Lincoln’s Inn) 
The Rt Hon The Lord Neuberger of 
Abbotsbury 

TBC 

19 OCTOBER (Gray’s Inn) 
The Rt Hon The Baroness Hale of Richmond 

TBC 

23 NOVEMBER (Inner Temple) 
Master Baker 
(Professor Sir John Baker LLD FBA QC) 
“The Temple and the Great Charter” 

MAKE THE 
MOST OF 
MOTHERING 
SUNDAY 

Give the mums in your 
family a real treat on 

Mothering Sunday with 
lunch at Pegasus Bar 

A champagne and canapé 

reception with a 3 course set menu 

and coffee for just £45.00pp. 

Celebrate one of the most 
important people in your lives 

with us on Sunday 15 March 2015 

and we can promise you 

sumptuous food, fantastic service 

and a wonderful setting. 

Contact us now to book your 
table PBar@innertemple.org.uk 

or 020 7797 8234 

mailto:PBar@innertemple.org.uk


  

 
   

 
         
           
           

             
                 

     
             

             
               

           
         

         
           

       
             

               
     

   

     
         

         
           

           
             
                 

 
         

     
     

           

           
             

             
       

       
           –

   

           
           

         

READ NOT DEAD
AND AMITY 
AT THE INNS 
OF COURT
As part of our series of visits to the famous,
and sometimes infamous, venues for
professional as well as amateur drama, we
return to the Inner Temple to present,

THE TROUBLESOME REIGN OF
KING JOHN OF ENGLAND
by George Peele 
Sunday 1 March, 4.00pm

A major source for Shakespeare’s own King
John, the earlier Troublesome Reign presents
a compelling vision of an England torn apart
by war and ruled by a weak and violent
monarch. Our Read Not Dead performance
of this important play at Inner Temple
contributes to the 800th anniversary
celebrations of the sealing by King John of
Magna Carta, one of the foundation
documents of English constitutional law

WHY NOT ADD A RARELY
PLAYED INTRODUCTION TO 
YOUR TICKET FOR JUST £5?
Learn more about each of these plays with
our inspiring and engaging seminar
introductions prior to our Read Not Dead
performance at Inner Temple.

Time: 1.00pm   3.00pm
Tickets: £5
To book:
www.shakespearesglobe.com/readnotdead

INNERVIEW HILARY TERM  27
 

19­20 SEPTEMBER 2015
 

MAGNA 
CARTA OPEN 
WEEKEND 

This major event, organised jointly by 

the Inner and Middle Temple, will 
be a highlight of our 2015 programme 

of events to mark the 800th anniversary 

of the sealing of the Magna Carta by King 

John in 1215. 
Over these two days, both Inns will open 

their doors to welcome members of the wider 
public to the Temple. Visitors will be able to 

visit the Temple Church and the Halls, 
Treasury buildings, Libraries and Gardens of 
both Inns, accompanied by volunteer and 

professional guides. A number of sets of 
Chambers, some with significant historical 
connections, will also be open to visitors. 

As well as being part of the Open 

London architectural event, additional 
attractions will include: 

GARDENS: Dramatic interludes in 

association with the Globe Theatre. 

HALLS: Luncheon in Inner Temple Hall, 
guided access to Middle Temple Hall. 

CHURCH: Musical offerings and talks on the 

Temple Church’s role in Magna Carta and the 

Temple’s role in ‘the Road to the Rule of Law’. 

ROYAL COURTS OF JUSTICE: Advocacy 

training demonstrations and mock trials. 

LIBRARIES: Exhibitions of historical 
manuscripts and archives. 

OUTDOOR FOOD MARKET: Offering 

the best of modern and historical fare. 

We are currently seeking volunteers to assist 
in staging and promoting this unique event. 
n as greeters at the several entrances to the 

Temple and in the RCJ 
n as interior and exterior marshals 
n as tour guides and Temple experts 

training available 

If you can help, please contact:
 
Alice Pearson, Magna Carta Project Manager on
 

020 7797 8176 or apearson@innertemple.org.uk.
 

– 

mailto:apearson@innertemple.org.uk
http://www.shakespearesglobe.com/readnotdead
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STAFF NEWS LONG SERVICE
 
CARYS NELKON 
Carys left the Inn at the end 

of December to travel to 

Australia for a year. Carys 
was the Inn’s Outreach 

co­ordinator for just over a 

year during which time she 

successfully coordinated a wide range of 
outreach programmes, worked on the Yearbook 

and was a wonderful member of the E&T team. 
Whilst we were all sad to see her go, we wish 

her all the best for her year in Australia and 

the future. 

NANETTE HUDSON 
Nanette left the Inn in 

December to pursue her 
gardening career. We shall 
all remember with pleasure 

her pleasant and very 

friendly nature with which 

she enhanced the experience 

of the garden. The Inn wishes her well in the 

future and hopes she will continue with her 
career in ornamental horticulture, as she is an 

excellent gardener. 

Congratulations to the following members of 
staff who have recently completed significant 
periods of service to the Inn: 

15 YEARS 
Master Robin Griffith Jones 
(Master of the Temple) 

10 YEARS 
Lisa Harris (Night Security) 

AMANDA DENNIS 
The Inn is very pleased to 

announce that the Garden 

Trainee, Amanda, has 
accepted the position of 
Gardener. She will be 

working part­time from 

Mon to Thurs until the end of March, when she 

will be joining the team full­time. 

JO BALL 
Jo finished her one year 
contract as seasonal gardener 
in December; she assisted the 

Garden Team during the busy 

gardening periods. She was a 

pleasure to work with and we 

wish her all the joy with motherhood and all the 

best setting up her new home in Bristol. 

CAR PARK RATES 2015
 
RATE AMOUNT 
Members £2,200.00 

Chambers £2,400.00 

Residents £1,200.00 

Motorbikes £335.00 

Daily rate * £20.00 

Half day rate* £11.00 

* only for permits bought on or prior to 

the day of parking. Permits paid for after the 

date of parking are charged £35.00 

INN STORE 
INNER TEMPLE KEYRING 

£20 
VISIT THE INN STORE WWW.INNERTEMPLE.ORG.UK 

http://www.innstore.org.uk
http:1,200.00
http:2,400.00
http:2,200.00
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MARCHTHE Wednesday 4 March, 5.45pm 

CHORAL EVENSONG TEMPLE FOLLOWED BY AMITY DINNER 
IN MIDDLE TEMPLE CHURCH 
Sunday 29 March, 11.15am HILARY TERM 
CHORAL COMMUNION 
PALM SUNDAY 

APRIL 
Thursday 2 April, 1.15pm 

JANUARY HOLY COMMUNION 
Sunday 11 January, 11.15am MAUNDY THURSDAY 
CHORAL MATTINS 
FIRST CHORAL SERVICE OF THE TERM Friday 3 April, 11.15am 

CHORAL MATTINS 
Thursday 15 January, 5.45pm GOOD FRIDAY 
CHORAL EVENSONG 
TO LAUNCH MAGNA CARTA 2015 Saturday 4 April, 8.00pm 

EASTER VIGIL 
FEBRUARY HOLY SATURDAY 
Monday 2 February, 5.45pm 

CHORAL EVENSONG Sunday 5 April, 11.15am 

CANDLEMAS CHORAL COMMUNION 
EASTER SUNDAY 

Wednesday 18 February, 5.45pm 

CHORAL EVENSONG Sunday 19 April, 11.15am 

ASH WEDNESDAY EASTER CAROL SERVICE 

CONTACTS 

Catherine de Satgé Liz Clarke Temple Music Foundation 

catherine@templechurch.com liz@templechurch.com tmf@templechurch.com 

020 7353 8559 020 7427 5650 020 7427 5641 

www.templechurch.com www.templemusic.org 

Thursday 19 March, 7pm Booking Information 
The Temple Church 
£20, £15, £10 On line: 

www.templemusic.org 
The Holst Singers By phone: 020 7427 5641 
Stephen Layton conductor (messages can be left on the 

answering machine) 
MISERERE: By email: 
Mass and Motets for tmf@templechurch.com 
a time of Penitence By post: 

TMF 
Allegri: Miserere Lower Ground Floor 
Sanders: Reproaches 2 King s Bench Walk 
Martin: Mass for Double Choir Temple 
Messiaen: O Sacrum Convivium London 

EC4Y 7DE 

Temple Music Foundation
 

mailto:catherine@templechurch.com
http://www.templechurch.com
mailto:liz@templechurch.com
mailto:tmf@templechurch.com
http://www.templemusic.org
http://www.templemusic.org
mailto:tmf@templechurch.com


 

   

   

     

 

         

       

     

     

   

       

   

 

   

   

 

  

       

 

       

   

   

   

  

   

 

     

   

    

  

     

     

     

 

 

   

 

  

     

   

     

 

 

     

   

    

     

 

       

     

    

     

   

  

  

  

  

     

 

   

 

  

 

       

                 
               

           

           
       

     

               

30 INNERVIEW HILARY TERM
 

DIARY 
HILARY TERM 2015
 

JANUARY 
5 Treasury Office Opens 

Hall Opens 

10 Pupils’ Practice Management Course 

11 Choral Mattins: 

First Choral Service of the Term
 

12 Hilary Term Law Sittings Begin
 

Pupils’ Advocacy Introductory Evening 

14 Treasurer’s Reception for Staff 

15 Choral Evensong: 

To launch Magna Carta 2015 

Treasurer’s Reception for Benchers 

16­17 Intervarsity Debating
 

18 Intervarsity Mooting
 

19 Bar Liaison Committee
 

Lecture Night
 

(Dr George Garnett)
 

20 Pupils’ Criminal Case Analysis Session 

Executive Committee 

21 Pupils’ Civil Case Analysis Session 

22 Qualifying Sessions Sub­Committee 

History Society Lecture 

26 Student Societies Sub­Committee 

Mentors’ Dining Night 

27­29 Pegasus Trust Interviews
 

27 Investment Sub­Committee
 

28 COIC Board Meeting (LI)
 

Pension Scheme Trustees 

29 Bench Table followed by
 

dinner for Benchers
 

30­1 Pupils’ Advocacy Residential Weekend 

Key 

n	 Qualifying Sessions 

n	 Bencher only Events 

n	 Special Events 

FEBRUARY 
2 Choral Evensong: For Candlemas 

Education and Training Committee 

3 Estates Committee 

4 Books Sub­Committee 

Benchers’ Private Guest Night 

5 Circuits Committee 

6-8 Highgate House Weekend 

7 Pupils’ Advocacy Applications Day 

9 Advocacy Training Committee 

10 Dinner for Legal Academics 

11 Library Committee 

12 Benchers’ Night 

14 Pupils’ Advocacy Applications Day 

16	 Bar Liaison Committee 

Education Day and Lecture Night 

(The Rt Hon The Lord Boateng) 

17 Executive Committee 

18 Schools Project: Pathways to Law 

Choral Evensong: Ash Wednesday 

19 Inns’ Magna Carta Lecture Series 

(MT) 

(The Rt Hon The Lord Judge) 

21 Storytelling and Improvisation 

Techniques in Advocacy 

Ordinary Dining Night 

22 Term Sunday Lunch
 

24 Pupillage Advice Evening
 

25 COIC Board Meeting (LI)
 

Outreach Sub­Committee
 

26 Stragetic Review Session
 

NEWSLETTER OF THE INNER TEMPLE 

INNERVIEW 
The Innerview is now online SUBSCRIPTION 
www.innertemple.org.uk/index/innerview 

Please let us know if you would prefer to receive 

the electronic copy only, or if you would prefer 
to receive the hardcopy in the post*. 

To update your subscription or address details 
please contact Jacqueline Fenton on 

jfenton@innertemple.org.uk or 020 7797 8250. 

*Please note that we do not post Innerview overseas. 

http://www.innertemple.org.uk/index/innerview
mailto:jfenton@innertemple.org.uk
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MARCH 
3 Estates Committee
 

History Society Lecture
 

4 Choral Evensong
 

Amity Dinner (MT)
 

5 Bench Table 

6 Magna Carta Schools Project (with 

Cumberland Lodge) 

6-8 Cumberland Lodge Weekend 

7 BPTC Scholarships & Exhibitions Interviews 

10 Dinner to the Universities 

12 Hilary Term Call Night 

14 BPTC Scholarships & Exhibitions Interviews 

18 Schools Project: Pathways to Law 

Church Committee (MT) 

23 Bar Liaison Committee 

24 Executive Committee 

25 Inns’ Strategic Advisory Group (MT) 

New Practitioners’ Ethics Evening 

26 Qualifying Sessions Sub­Committee 

28 Advocacy and Pupillage Applications Day 

29 Choral Communion: Palm Sunday 

30 Lecture Night
 

(Master Bennett)
 

EVENTS CONTACTS 
Kate Peters 020 7797 8250 

kpeters@innertemple.org.uk 

Kerry Upham 020 7797 8213 

kupham@innertemple.org.uk 

Jacqueline Fenton 020 7797 8241 

jfenton@innertemple.org.uk 

Catherine de Satgé 020 7353 8559 

catherine@templechurch.com 

APRIL 
1 Hilary Term Law Sittings End 

Schools Project: Pathways to Law 

2 Hall Closes 

Holy Communion: Maundy Thursday 

3 Choral Mattins: Good Friday 

4 Easter Vigil: Holy Saturday 

5 Choral Communion: Easter Sunday 

13 Hall Opens
 

Education & Training Committee
 

14 Easter Term Law Sittings Begin
 

PROCEDURES FOR BOOKING 
MASTERS OF THE BENCH: 
, Private Guest Nights: sign in and give the name of 

your guest in the Private Guest Night book in the 

Drawing Room, or contact Kate Peters 

, Call Nights: contact Kerry Upham 

, All other Dining Nights and Term Sunday Lunches: 

sign in the Book in the Drawing Room, 

or contact Kate Peters 

MEMBERS OF HALL: 
, Private Guest Nights: Kate Peters 

, Call Nights: Kerry Upham 

, All other Dining Nights and Term Sunday Lunches: 

Jacqueline Fenton or 

https://www.innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk/ 

, All special dinners: Kate Peters 

STUDENTS: 
, Book via 

https://www.innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk/ 

TREASURY OFFICE CONTACT INFORMATION
 

Henrietta Amodio 020 7797 8181 

Head of Treasury Office hamodio@innertemple.org.uk 

Helena Vaughan 020 7797 8182 

Assistant to Head of Treasury Office hvaughan@innertemple.org.uk 

Kate Peters 020 7797 8183 

Events & Administration Manager kpeters@innertemple.org.uk 

Jude Hodgson 020 7797 8206 

Membership Registrar jhodgson@innertemple.org.uk 

Jacqueline Fenton 020 7797 8241 

Membership & Records Assistant jfenton@innertemple.org.uk 

Celia Pilkington 020 7797 8251 

Archivist cpilkington@innertemple.org.uk 

For general enquiries & parking permits 020 7797 8250 

https://www.innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk/
https://www.innerqualifyingsessions.org.uk/
mailto:kpeters@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:kupham@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:jfenton@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:catherine@templechurch.com
mailto:hamodio@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:hvaughan@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:kpeters@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:jhodgson@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:jfenton@innertemple.org.uk
mailto:cpilkington@innertemple.org.uk


INNER TEMPLE

BOOK
PRIZE 
2 0 1 5
TO MARK THE 800TH 
ANNIVERSARY OF  
MAGNA CARTA

£12,000 PRIZE 
NEW AUTHORS’ PRIZE £5,000

ROYAL PATRON: 
MASTER HRH THE PRINCESS ROYAL
JUDGING PANEL CHAIRMAN:  
THE RT HON SIR BERNARD RIX
CLOSING DATE: 2 FEBRUARY 2015

For further information contact:
Celia Pilkington 
Treasury Office

Inner Temple
London EC4Y 7DA

cpilkington@innertemple.org.uk

Sponsored by 
Wildy & Sons Ltd. 

www.wildy.com

www.innertemplebookprize.org
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